Ladies Golf Club of Marbella FROM THE RED TEES



OCTOBER NEWSLETTER

~CHAIRMAN~ Nancy Cleeremans

Hí Everyone



A big thank you to Sonya, Kerry and their committee for chairing this year's Mission Belles. It was a fabulous event which really showcased our club and our ladies group. All who attended had

a fun filled two days of golf with friends, great food and prizes. Thank you!

We are still looking for someone to head up this event next year. I hope we get some volunteers so we can yet host another Mission Belles Tournament in 2017.

The Net Challenge has been rescheduled to November 29 and December 1. All who had previously signed up were automatically moved to the new dates on Foretees. If you can not play, please remove your name for the list. We did this because most likely, the course will be cart path only which would make it difficult for many to participate. This is one of our 3 big tournaments, the other two being the Club Championship and the Senior Club Championship and we wanted everyone to be able to play. Sign ups are on ForeTees.

The slate of officers and coordinating positions for 2017 has been selected and will be posted in the Ladies Locker Room. We will be voting on the slate of officers at the next General Meeting in November. Thank you Marcia and the rest of the new board for volunteering your time to keep the LCOM up and running.

And finally, we have several members in our community who are facing very difficult medical issues. We need to reach out and hold them in our thoughts. Keep those prayers coming for Sonya, Tom and Sean Mahony, Jean and Mike Kelly, Kathy and Mark Lyons and Sherri Romito and Hod as they make their way through the days ahead. They need our love and support and the power of prayer is undeniable.

Nancy

~MEMBERSHIP~ Teresa Whitney

We are at 95 members in the LCOM. We also have 27 handicap only members and 2 junior members. We are slowly growing our numbers as the club is getting more and more golfing members. If you see new ladies on the course.... introduce yourselves and let them know about the great ladies club we have.

Birthdays for the month of October are:

Marjorie Warren October 1

Nancy Clark October 21

Toni Taylor October 21

Heidi Bae October 24

Nancy St. Pierre October 24

Diane Siegal October 28

There was no winner for the birthday certificate this month. Happy Birthday Ladies!

For those that are new and wonder what this birthday drawing is all about....At the general meeting (first Thursday of every month) we get a list of the birthdays for the month and draw a name. The winner gets a certificate to the pro-shop for a discount on any stock or special item. You don't have to play golf to win, just attend the meeting since you need to be present.

WSCGA Upcoming Tournaments & other info

NOVEMBER

November 1

Tournament of Champions at Brentwood (Los Angeles)

November 14 President's Invitational at Mesa Verde Country Club

*All information for tournaments are on the WSCGA website (since there is nowhere to post at the moment) http://womensgolf.org/wscga/

By the way....if you have any changes that need to be made in the roster....please let me know as soon as possible as we will be preparing the new roster for printing. Thank you!!

GENERAL MEETING October 6, 2016

First Place



Lauri Stoppenbrink, Tina Russell, Kerry Holstrust, Nancy Tall



Second Place

Linda Travis, Carol Chenault, Ginny Vincent, Celia Francese

Third Place



Cecile Wren, Sheryl Sauer, Susan Taylor Missing, Joey Knudson

~Sonya Mahony~ Handicap

SEPTEMBER 2016 MOST IMPROVED

NAME	STARTING INDEX (HDCP	ENDING <u>INDEX (HDCP</u>
1. Connie Merlis	14.9 (17)	13.2 (15)
2. Joey Knudson	27.0 (31)	25.0 (29)
3. Jill Blurton-Jones	13.3 (15)	12.1 (14)
4. Emily Maxey	27.1 (31)	25.1 (29)
5. Nancy Tall	15.8 (18)	14.8 (17)

Handicap converted from red tees

~Major Tournaments~ Kerry Holtrust

Marbella Net Challenge

The Net Challenge is the last of 2016's championship tournaments and will be played on Tuesday, November 29th and Thursday, December 1. The format is stroke play. Jill Blurton-Jones is the defending champion. Please sign up on Foretees. Remember: MARBELLA NET CHALLENGE- NOV 29 AND DEC 1

~Guest Day~ Nancy Tall

Save the date! Our next guest day is Nov. 17th. A poster with details will be put in the locker room soon.



~PHOTOS~ Cecile Wren

Hi Ladies,

Photos of the events sponsored by the LCOM will be available for viewing through a link that will be forwarded to you. In addition, the photos are posted on the COSTCO site for those of you who would like to order prints.

Cecile

Log onto:

http://costcophotocenter.com/album/ Login account # is marbellalc@yahoo.com

The new Password is: 4lcomgolf (This is 4LCOMGOLF in lower caps) When you go to pick up the pictures, you need to use Mary Kay Minner's name. She opened this account for us and photos will be under her name.



